.

Reason: In order to comply with the provisions of Section 91 of the Town and
Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended).

2 A Sample panel of all external materials (including window framing) shall be
provided on site and approved by the Council before the relevant parts of the works
are commenced and the development shall be carried out in accordance with the

approval given. The sample panel shall be retained on site until the work has been
completed. .

Reason: To safeguard the appearance of the premises and the character of the
immediate area in accordance with the requirements of policies B1 (General
design principles) and B7 (Conservation areas) of the London Borough of Camden
Replacement Unitary Development Plan 2006.

' 3 | The cycle storage area shown on the approved drawings shall be provided in its
entirety prior to the first occupation of any of the new units, and thereafter
pemanently maintained and retained thereafter.

Reason: To ensure the development provides adequate cycle parking facilities in
accordance with the requirements of policy T3 of the London Borough of Camden
Replacement Unitary Development Plan 2006.

4  The refuse storage area shown on the approved drawings shall be provided in its
entirety prior to the first occupation of any of the new units, and thereafter
permanently maintained and retained thereafter.

Reason: To ensure the development provides adequate refuse storage facilities in
accordance with the requirements of policy SD6 of the London Borough of
Camden Replacement Unitary Development Plan 2006. '

2 Informative(s):

1 Your proposals may be subject to control under the Building Regulations and/or the
London Buildings Acts. You are advised to consult the Council's Building Control
Service, Camden Town Hall, Argyle Street WC1H 8EQ, (tel: 020-7974 2363),

2  Your proposals méy be subject to control under the Party Wall etc Act 1996 which
covers party wall matters, boundary walls and excavations near neighbouring

buildings. You are advised to consult a suitably qualified and experienced Building
Engineer.

3 You are advised that policy H7 of the Replacement Unitary Development Plan
2006 encourages all new housing developments to be accessible to all and meet
“Lifetime Homes" standards, and the Council welcomes any measures that can be
introduced to facilitate this. You are advised to consult the Access Officer, Camden
Town Hall, Argyle Street WC1H 8EQ, (tel: 020-7974 231 0) to ensure that the

intemnal layout of the building is acceptable with regards to accessibility by future
occupiers and their changing needs over time.
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